
 
 
 

PROVINCIAL COURT OF NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR 
REVISED COVID-19 COURT SCHEDULING 

FOR THE PERIOD MARCH 30, 2020 TO MAY 22, 2020 (INCLUSIVE) 
ISSUED: March 28, 2020 (SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION) 

            
As of Monday, March 30, 2020 the Provincial Court will not be operating from its Courthouses. 
Public access is unavailable. 
 
The Judges and most Provincial Court staff will work from home using technology-based 
applications and telecommunications. Court services may be accessed by law enforcement 
officers and other civilian authorities in the following circumstances: 
 
 Ex parte matters; 
 In- custody inter partes criminal cases (where practicable); 
 Emergency family matters; and, 
 Emergency applications in exigent circumstances as permitted under its Rules. 
 
All other cases, which are not called from Monday, March 30, 2020 to Friday, May 22, 2020 will 
be scheduled eight (8) weeks from the date of the original scheduled appearance or the next date 
thereafter. 
 
These cases may be brought forward to an earlier date by leave of the Court.  
 
Court operations will be monitored to ensure optimal service during these challenging times. 
Where possible, Courthouses may be re-opened. Any changes will be posted on this website, 
https://court.nl.ca/provincial/. 
 
Enquiries can be made to the local Courthouse, as follows: 
 
St. John’s   (709) 729-1539 
Harbour Grace   (709) 596-6141 
Grand Bank   (709) 832-1450 
Clarenville   (709) 466-2635 
Gander   (709) 256-1100 
Grand Falls-Windsor  (709) 292-4212 
Corner Brook   (709) 637-2323 
Stephenville   (709) 643-2966 
Happy Valley-Goose Bay (709) 896-7870 
Wabush   (709) 896-7870 


